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Mr. President,
Brazil welcomes the German delegation to the third cycle of the UPR.

We note with concern that almost 6 thousand attacks against migrants, refugees and reception centers were recorded in 2016 and 2017. While recognizing that many measures were taken to combat hatred and intolerance against particular groups, we encourage Germany to enhance its efforts to prosecute hate crimes. We also trust that Germany will take steps to guarantee the right of every child born in its territory to be registered, irrespective of the status of its parents. We are also concerned with reports on the negative impact related to the conduct of businesses headquartered in Germany and operating abroad on human rights of persons living in third countries, as noted by CEDAW and CRC. 

In this context, Brazil recommends that Germany:

(1) ensure that all crimes against migrants and refugees are investigated and the perpetrators are held accountable; and

(2) ensure that freedom of religion or belief is fully respected; and

(3) strengthen its legislation on corporate human rights abuses of transnational companies registered or domiciled in Germany, especially when operating in third countries.

We congratulate Germany for adopting the Act introducing the right of persons of same sex to marry, as well as to implement other measures to eliminate discrimination against LGBTI people. We also acknowledge the implementation of the program aimed at combating homophobia and transphobia, racism, anti-Semitism and Islamophobia.
Thank you.
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